#### **Castletown Town Commissioners**

### **Ordinary Board Minutes**

October 4, 2021

**Present:** Mr Ludford Brooks (Vice Chairman) Mrs Cannan, Miss Quinney & Messrs. Horton & Leather.

Also in attendance the Town Clerk, Mr Mackenzie

Apologies were received from Miss Quine and Mr Cubbon

#### OB/021.21 Chairman's Welcome

Mr Ludford-Brooks welcomed members and the members of the public that were in attendance to the meeting.

### OB/022.21 Approval of Minutes

Mrs Cannan proposed that the minutes of the meeting of 20<sup>th</sup> September be approved as read. This was seconded by Mr Leather with all in favour.

#### OB/023.21 Matters Arising

No Matters arose.

# OB/024.21 Accounts

Accounts for payment had been circulated.

Mr Ludford-Brooks said that he had been presently surprised by the final figure for the work electrical work to replace the aging mains board.

Mr Leather proposed that they be accepted and this was seconded by Mr Horton with all in favour.

#### **OB/025.21** Notice of Motion

No Notices had been tabled.

#### **OB/026.21** Correspondence

An email was received from Mr Astill of the Castletown Metropolitan Silver Band and a discussion took place regarding potential dates for an event to commemorate that bands 125 anniversary.

Given that Mr Astill was present, Mr Horton proposed that standing orders be suspended to allow him to speak with members. This was seconded by Miss Quinney with all in favour.

A date was provisionally agreed and would be announced when the band were in a position to do so.

# **OB/027.21** Planning Applications

21/1120/CON Registered Building consent for demolition of rear extension, alterations and repair to former yard wall, Registered Building Number 27

The Commissioners expressed support for the above application.

A certificate of lawfulness for 13 Pickard Close was noted.

### OB/028.21 Consultations

The Clerk made members aware of current consultations.

## OB/029.21 Markets

Mrs Cannan stated that there has been an interest from stall holders to extend markets beyond the summer season.

Mr Leather felt that for markets to take place, the Square should be closed in its entirety and proposed that additional closures be sought for 16th October & 14th November 1st 4th December and Remembrance Sunday. This was seconded by Mr Horton with all in favour.

Mr Ludford -Brooks stated that he was minded to bring forward a notice of motion to discuss applying for a permanent traffic regulation order for the Market Square

#### **OB/030.21** Matters for future discussion

Update regarding Christmas.

The Meeting Closed at 19:36